MINUTES OF THE **ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING** OF PLOCKTON & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD IN PLOCKTON VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY, 3 JUNE, 2014.

PRESENT: C.M.MacRae (Chair) M. MacKenzie

J. MacKenna (Vice Chair) Cllr. I. Campbell M. Jones (Vice Chair) J. Sanderson

APOLOGIES were received from G. James (Sec/Treas) I. Matheson and Police

1. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Minutes of the last meeting were proposed and seconded by M. MacKenzie and M.Jones respectively.

2. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

The Chairman expressed his thanks to the members of the Community Council and the Sec/Treas for all their support during the year and also to Cllrs. Campbell and Sinclair and the Kyle Police for their support and attendance at meetings. As Chairman since 1989 it is difficult to report on one year however he then outlined some of the major topics of the past year.

Roads

These will always be on the agenda although we welcome the recent improvements but Harbour Street and Innes Street could do with some work. It was good to see Station Road done at last although we support the non-payment by the residents. The pavements in Plockton continue to deteriorate. Burnside speed bumps and signs have started and Duirinish have their long awaited sign.

• Outfalls into the Loch

Sadly we still have 2 outfalls going into the Loch and progress has been slow although SEPA are at last taking some interest.

• Plockton Play Area

It looks like we may have it completed by next year.

• Village tidiness

Thanks to the donation from Plockton Harbour Ass and the good work by the Village Officer, the village continues to be fairly tidy. A recycling depot in Lochalsh is still required.

Vandalism

We are pleased that there has been an improvement in the past year.

Defibrillators

The village now has 2 so thanks to all who provided them

New Hospital & Stromeferry Bypass

These will continue to be an item for many years.

• Service Point closure at Kyle

We hope Highland Council will have a rethink on closing this one.

Planning Applications

Several have been discussed in the past few meetings but decisions are awaited.

• Village Clean ups

They continue to be a success if only for the provision of skips.

3 TREASURER'S REPORT – The Financial Statements for the Treasurers,.

Fireworks and Special Projects Accounts were presented, and proposed and seconded by J. MacKenna and M MacKenzie respectively. The accounts were audited by R. Anderson, which was much appreciated.

4. ELECTION OF OFFICER BEARERS

Chairman – C.M. MacRae Proposed by J. MacKenna, seconded by M.MacKenzie

Vice Chairs – J. MacKenna Proposed by J. Sanderson, seconded by C. MacRae

M. Jones Proposed by M. MacKenzie seconded by J. MacKenna

Secretary/Treasurer – G. James Proposed by C.M. MacRae, seconded by

J. MacKenna

Auditor – R. Anderson to be approached